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HOLBROOK HAPPENINGS 
Issue 445     17 October 2022 

OPENING OF COMMUNITY GARDEN 
The Holbrook Community Gardens are now officially open.  We had a 
fantastic opening day—thank you to everyone for coming and making it 
a great day, even the rain stayed away for the duration. 
The team who created and pulled the event off, Kym Hulme, Nola 
Rogers, Jen Golenberg, Jen Kemp, Ken Hulme and myself, Jenni Wines, 
are, by far, the best team I have ever had the pleasure of working with.  
The Gardens have received grants, donations and labour from many 
generous donors, including: The Greater Hume Shire, the Federation 
for Regional and Rural Recovery, Murrumbidgee Public Health, Mark 
Lynch, McCarthy’s Haulage, Garry Wailes, Jenny Kane, Jenni Papworth, 
David Winnett, Holbrook Stores, Doug Kemp, Holbrook Anglican Parish/
Op Shop, Holbrook Show Society, Holbrook Newsagency, J&B’s and 
many anonymous donors.  Thank you all so very much. 
On Opening Day we had almost 200 visitors who enjoyed the lunch 
provided by the Hospital Auxiliary; sausages—wonderfully cooked by 
Rotary—desserts and tea and coffee in the Holbrook 
Library.  The Library supported the event by opening at 
the same time.  Thank you to Dom Heriot in the Library 
for her assistance and work to enhance the event. 
Most of the kids went home with a potted plant.  Many 
adults went home with some plants to put in their 
gardens or a Community Gardens cookbook (full of 
recipes supplied by locals) to make some wonderful 
treats and goodies. 
You can walk through the Gardens at any time or visit 
during our regular Monday morning session, starting 
from 9am. Our sessions are generally followed by lunch 
and everyone is always welcome. 
 

Community Garden Calendar of Events: 
Batlow Waratah Festival - Sunday 30th October 
2022.  Bus available with limited seating, free 
event includes lunch—please register at the 
Gardens. 
Halve Waste - Monday 31st October 2022 at 
10am (followed by a free light lunch).  
Plant Sale - Saturday 5th November 2022.  This 
is a combined event at the Op Shop. 
Bunnings Garden Staff visit to Gardens -
Wednesday 16th November 2022. 
 

Community gardens are places of great joy and 
camaraderie open to everyone. We invite 
anyone who would like to be part of the 
Holbrook Community Gardens to visit the 
Gardens on Monday mornings from 9am - 12 
noon.  You will be  warmly welcomed. 
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H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’   

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is  for the purpose of disseminating information 
and articles free of charge for the benefit of the public. This 
information is not a substitute for professional advice and is not 
intended to be used as such. The editors do not accept any 
liability for any loss or damage incurred by use of or reliance on 
such information. The editors of Holbrook Happenings make 
every effort to ensure the quality of the information.  However, 
Holbrook Happenings cannot guarantee and assumes no legal 
liability or responsibility for the accuracy, currency or 
completeness of information. It is the responsibility of 
contributors to secure permission for the use of any 
photographs or material provided for the  Holbrook 
Happenings. 

D E A D L I N E 

Next deadline 9am 

Wednesday 26 October 2022 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrooklibrary@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

or ph 02 6036 0173 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

Per issue Advertising Cost 

Classified 1/16 page $18.00 

1/8 page $ 36.00 

¼ page $ 72.00 

3/8 page $108.00 

½ page (check for availability) $ 144.00 

Full page (check for availability) $288.00 

Insert (printing extra) $100.00 

Please note this publication is available online at 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S           
 

 

78 ALBURY  ST    
HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
 

 

Proud Sponsor 
of  Holbrook  
Happenings 

  

B1 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   6am to 4.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 3.00pm 

 

B2 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   7am to 3.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
7am to 3.00pm 

 
 

Please phone for orders also on  
02 6036 2049  

B2 phone: 02 6036 2967 

THE HOLBROOK  

PHARMACY 
 

The Holbrook pharmacy has a great range of 

gifts for children. New stock has just arrived 

just like these wooden farm animals. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Hours of operation:  

Mon-Fri 9-5pm  
(we close for lunch 1pm-1.30pm)  

& Sat 9am-12noon. 
 

Phone: 02 6036 2055     
Fax: 02 6036 2360 

Email:holbrookpharmacy@hotmail.com 

mailto:holbrookpharmacy@hotmail.com
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 The Holbrook Library Complex  

OPENING HOURS Mon-Fri: 8.30am-5.00pm 

 
 
Free, one on one, digital sessions for seniors at 
Holbrook Library. Bring your laptop, iPad, phone 
or any digital device to get one on one help to 
learn more and find the answer to questions you 
may have. One-on-One sessions  run for 40 
minutes. Session dates are Wednesdays on the 2, 
9, 16 & 23 November. Sessions are fully booked, 
however we do have a waiting list. Call the library 
on 02 6036 0173 if you would like your name put 
on the list.  

Next  
session 11am  
Thursday 27  
October at 
Holbrook  

Library 

We have a new person delivering the 
Holbrook Happenings to Holbrook 
residents’ letterboxes. From this 
point forward your Holbrook 
Happenings will be delivered on 
Mondays. This also means that the 
deadline for you to send in community news and 
advertisements is now 9am on the previous 
Wednesday. 

Get Online Week 2022  
Get More Out of Life Online 
An opportunity to try a few useful, 
simple, fun online activities such as 
taking a selfie, getting directions & 

making a shopping list.  
Bookings essential 60360100 

This Wednesday 10-11am  
19 0ctober Holbrook Library.  

This session is free and includes 
morning tea, and fun 

games with prizes. 

School Holiday Craft 
at the library 

 
Children had a fun 
morning making felt 
flower bouquets. Thanks 
to Greater Hume Council 
Youth Services and Art 
by Samantha Badrock, 
Holiday Art  
Workshops. 

State Library NSW Infrastructure Grant 
The library was open during the Holbrook Community 
Garden celebrations and we enjoyed many people 
wandering through to browse our new collection of 
books and to see the newly refurbished meeting 
rooms, thanks to a State Library NSW grant.  
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RESTAURANT  
Open every night for dinner. 

Open for lunch - Wednesday to Sunday  
 

PIZZA BAR  
open Friday & Saturday nights. 

 

RAFFLES 

Friday Night @ 7.00pm 

Sunday @ 1.00pm 
 

COURTESY BUS  

Available Friday Nights 

Pick up - 6pm & 6.30pm 

Drop off - 8.30pm & 9.15pm 
 

BUSINESS BAREFOOT BOWLS  
Commences  

Wednesday 2nd November 
@ 6pm  for 4 weeks.   

Teams of 4,  
entry $40 per team.  

Contact Gavin Jones on 0427 362 250 
or call in to the Club to register. 

 

Holbrook:  

Returned Servicemen’s Club 

38 Swift St 

Ph: (02) 6036 2199 

Open 7 Days 

LITTLE BILLABONG CEMETERY 
CELEBRATING 150 YEARS 

As some of the readers may be aware, the historic 
Little Billabong Cemetery, formerly known as 
Lunt’s Vale, will be celebrating its 150th 
anniversary next year, as it was dedicated 
February 14th 1873.  
The cemetery which now lies between the north 
and south bound lanes of the Hume Freeway is 
thought to have as many as 140 graves in 90 plots 
according to research done by J.H. Winston-
Gregson and published in the Australian Historical 
Archaeology, 2, 1984 under the title of People in 
the Landscape: A Biography of Two Villages.  
John & Joan Quinlan have passed onto me the 
research that they had done in the past 
pertaining to this cemetery. As no actual burial 
records are held for the Little Billabong Cemetery, 
and with some names and dates having been 
provided by the Quinlan’s, it is a matter of 
sending for the relevant death certificate to 
confirm that they are in fact buried there and not 
Germanton/Holbrook. 
If any readers have knowledge of names of 
deceased who are thought to be buried there, 
could you please contact me with the 
information. Having been heavily involved with a 
similar project for the Cookardinia Cemetery in 
2013, it is our intention to compile a booklet 
covering the history of this historic cemetery as a 
fitting tribute to those who were laid to rest there 
in unmarked graves.  
With thanks Cheryl Crighton (nee Sone, formerly 
of Cookardinia). My contact details are email: 
cherylcrighton@bigpond.com or by post to 
“Bringa” 187 Mooney Road, Gaeta, Qld, 4671  

HOLBROOK SUBMARINE MUSEUM NEWS 
A submarine museum tour is a good way to kill an 
hour or so on a rainy day. You can relive the 
Yellow Submarine from 2014 with a video and a 
section of wool panel from King Island.  
Several exhibits have been refreshed and now 
there is a soundtrack of a torpedo attack running 
in the control room.  
Progress on the HMAS AE2 exhibit has slowed 
mainly due to the New Year. 

Pets: the family members you get to choose. 
Whatever you do in life, do it with enthusiasm. 

Small minds focus on small matters. 

mailto:cherylcrighton@bigpond.com
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TRADING HOURS:          

8.00am-7.00pm Monday to Friday; 8.00am –4.00pm Saturday; 9.00am-4.00pm Sunday 

        Ph: 02 6036 2111           Email: accounts@holbrookstores.com.au 

Employment opportunities 

 

Various spots available  

Drop in your Resume  

and complete an Application Form. 

ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Welcome to Term 4 at St. Patrick’s School. It was 
lovely to welcome our students back for the final 
term of 2022.  
Pray: This month we honour the Holy Mother 
Mary. The month of October was chosen to 
honour the Holy Mother, Mary, in thanksgiving for 
her protection that she gives the Church in answer 
to the praying of the rosary. This month we pray 
the rosary asking Mary for her guidance and love. 
Father Terence celebrated his birthday on 4th 

October. We wish Father Terence a very happy 
birthday and thank him for his ongoing service to 
the St. Patrick’s School family. 
Live: No time was wasted in resuming our 
Aladdin rehearsals. The students have embraced 
their roles, learning their lines, singing their songs 
and supporting each other. The production is a 
culmination of the Creative Arts Learning Area, 
incorporating Visual Arts, Music, Dance and 
Drama. Watch this space for more information as 
our Performance date gets closer! 
Learn: This term we welcome Miss Ally Keogh to 
our school community as our K/1/2 teacher. Ally is 
a former student of St. Patrick’s School. It is 

always lovely to welcome back our former 
students in any capacity.  
Our English Agreed Practice is now firmly 
embedded in every classroom and the teachers 
are reporting stronger engagement and improved 
results as a result. It is extremely important that 
we offer a consistent approach to the language we 
use and the learning experiences provided. Thank 
you to Mrs Scholz for leading this initiative in our 
school in line with CEDWW system priorities.  
It is not too late to join our Transition to School 
Program commencing on 28th October. Our 
Transition to School program is designed for 
students who will begin their Kindergarten journey 
at St. Patrick’s School in 2023. This immersive 
program aims to provide a taste of school life, 
provide a sense of belonging and encourages 
children to develop a strong sense of their own 
identity. Based on the outcomes of the Early Years 
Learning Framework our Transition to School 
sessions provides the most up to date 
developmentally appropriate program. For all your 
enrolment enquiries please contact the school on 
6036 2288. 
May God’s Blessings be on you all. 
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Pilates Classes 
Tues 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 
Thurs 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 
Thurs 6-7pm at Holbrook CTC 

Term 4 commenced Tues 11th October 2022 

To book your spot for the term call  
Sarah Finlay on 02 6036 3331. 

MEAL ON WHEELS                                         
Holbrook Meals on Wheels Service Inc. Annual General Meeting is being held on Friday 28th October at 
the Library meeting room. Why not come along and join us? Everyone is more than welcome to 
attend.  The meeting will be followed by light lunch & refreshments.  If you are planning on coming 
along please RSVP to 6036 3677 (just for catering numbers). If you wish to nominate for a position on 
our board you must be a financial member and have your nomination in to the secretary 7 days prior 
to the meeting.   
We still have a couple of iPads available in our Social Inclusion project to clients of our service. The 
iPad is gifted to participants and includes 6 months of data and some assistance to learn to use the 
device. We are now delivering meals right across the Shire. If you know someone we may be able to 
assist please get them to give us a call.  They will need a My Aged Care referral and we can assist with 
this also. Only 2 months until Christmas! We are planning to hold our Annual Christmas Hamper Raffle 
soon.  If you can donate to the hampers please drop goods into our office at 114 Albury Street. We 
would be very grateful for any donations. 
The ACT! Emergency Readiness programme is still available to clients.  If you need help to prepare for 
an emergency contact us on 02 6036 3677 to arrange a visit from our staff. Don’t forget our AGM, we 
would love to see you there. 

PROBUS 
It was lovely to see just about all our members 
present at our September meeting and no one on 
the sick list! After a short meeting, Ken Hulme and 
Jenny Wines gave us an interesting update on the 
Holbrook Community Garden which was having 
its Grand Opening on Saturday 1st October. Last 
year, after the garden could no longer be in St 
Patrick’s School yard, the Council supplied a block 
near the Library. With the help of many willing 
community members, some grants, support from 
businesses, the garden is now complete with 6 
permanent beds and a watering system. A terrific 
initiative! Anyone who can spare a little time on a 
Monday to help with weeding, planting etc it 
would be greatly appreciated! Members then 
enjoyed lunch and some fellowship time. 
Our next meeting is Tuesday 25th October, 
11:00am at the RS Club. Names for our Christmas 
party will be needed then. 

LITTLE BILLABONG CWA  
Our branch is busy preparing for a very special 
day on 5th November at the Little Billabong Hall. 
We are celebrating 50 years as a branch, 100 
years of the CWA of NSW, and after a Latvian 
themed lunch, the State International Officer, Mrs 
Jenny Chobdyznski will be telling us all about 
Latvia, our country of study. Mrs Ann Adams 
State VP, and Mrs Elaine Armstrong, former State 
President will also be attendance. Other branches 
in Murray and the Riverina Groups will be joining 
us on the day. We will begin with morning tea, 
followed by the history of Little Billabong branch, 
the CWA of NSW, then - our Latvian lunch and 
finishing with Latvia. Our tables will be decorated 
in different colours and there will be displays of 
old and new items for all to see. If you are a 
former member of the branch and you haven’t 
received an invitation, please get in touch with 
me and I can tell you more.  
This is the last event to be held by the Little 
Billabong branch. At our AGM on Sunday 16th 
October, we changed our name to the Little 
Billabong-Holbrook Branch, as the Holbrook 
Branch closed on 30th September, and the 
members have amalgamated with us. We wanted 
to keep the Holbrook name alive- so – hence our 
new name. We will continue to serve Holbrook 
and district into the future. 
We have had a busy year, so our special day will 
be a lovely way to end 2022. We hope to share 
some photos with you all afterwards. 
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NOTICE  
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 
 

 

 
 

Clients, Volunteers and interested community members are invited to attend 
 

FRIDAY 28TH OCTOBER 2022 
10.30am 

Holbrook Library Meeting Room 
 

Nominations for Board are invited from members, and should be received  
by Friday 21st October 2022 

 

 
YOU ARE INVITED TO JOIN US FOR REFRESHMENTS FOLLOWING. 

FOR CATERING PURPOSES, PLEASE RSVP TO 02 6036 3677 
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HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL  
Excursions: It is with great excitement that we 
plan and prepare for overnight excursions this 
term. Next week, students in Years 5 & 6 will be 
travelling to Canberra, and in Week 6, our Year 
3/4 students will be travelling to Melbourne. 
Many of our students are embarking on their first 
school camp due to cancellations and restrictions 
over the past few years. School camp is one of the 
highlights of childhood – sharing a room, 
embracing new and challenging activities, sharing 
responsibilities with friends, and getting to know 
the teachers outside of the classroom. We look 
forward to writing about the adventures of Year 5 
& 6 and Year 3 & 4 in the coming weeks! School 
Cricket: Mr Leitch and the Knockout Cricket team 
will be back in action next week as they continue 
in the State competition. Our team will be playing 
Lake Albert at Holbrook Public School on Monday, 
17 October. Fingers crossed, our cricket pitch and 
oval will be playable next week!  State Athletics: 
Good luck to Ollie Cardile and Alice Hearn, who 
will travel to Sydney next week to represent 
Riverina at the State Athletics carnival.  
Interschool Equestrian Challenge: The Scots 
School Equestrian Interschool Challenge was 
postponed during the holidays due to continuous 
wet weather and in the interest of horse and rider 
safety. Sybil Triggs, Abby Pincott, Geordie Geddes, 
Jonty and Issy Ingle will get another chance to 
represent Holbrook Public School in December. 
Drawing Competition: Some students in Kinder 
to Year 6 are preparing entries for  a new drawing 
competition run by the Border Carriage Club.The 
competition is run in conjunction with the Battle 
of the Border event which is held at Mullengandra 
in December. Students are asked to draw a horse 
and carriage, using a medium of their choice. The 
competition has many sections according to age 
of entry and will be judged and awarded at the 
Battle of the Border Marketplace at 11:00a.m. on 
Sunday, 4 December. Good luck to our entries!! 
Year  6 Science: Yr 6 hit the ground running in 
Science this term. Over the term students will be 
exploring reversible and irreversible changes to 
matter by using common, everyday substances 
and considering everyday observations. They will 
examine reversible changes of state and 
irreversible chemical changes with practical 
investigations and experiments. Our first 

investigation was 
a huge success as 
they learnt about 
water vapour in 
the air changing 
state and 
becoming a 
liquid. They 
completed this 
simply by using 
ice, salt, food 
colouring and a 
jar. 

HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
Rural Economic Update: Thursday 20 October @ 
Library Complex. Come along and enjoy 
breakfast while learning more about what is 
happening in the global agriculture market, 
together with how global trends, commodity 
pricing and increased interest rates may impact 
your recovery from drought, Covid-19 and 
bushfires. Speakers include Holbrook Landcare  
Executive Officer, Dr Alison Southwell. 
Frog & Bird ID Event: 9-11am Sunday 30 October 
(near Walla Walla) This is an opportunity to learn 
more about frogs and birds in the local area, with 
Guest Presenter Michelle Littlefair. Michelle is 
completing her PhD at ANU and collaborates with 
Sustainable Farms to study frogs in agricultural 
landscapes, and in particular how they use farm 
dams. RSVP to Rhonda Vile (0408 507 544 or 
Rhonda.ville@birdlife.org.au). This event is being 
organized by Birdlife Australia and directions are 
available on registration. 
Field Day—Managing Soil Acidity in Permanent 
Pastures: Friday 4 November (9am-12 noon) @ 
Rosewood. Topics covered will include the 
background & an update on the 3 local lime 
demonstration sites, effective ways of monitoring 
soil pH & assessing pastures, different approaches 
for effective acid soil management in pasture 
systems & the relationship between molybdenum 
& lime.   
For more information contact Nick on 0488 155 
101 or nickmcgrath@holbrooklandcare.org.au. 
Holbrook Landcare AGM: 8.30am Thursday 3 
November at the HLN office, 128 Albury St, 
Holbrook. Nominations are invited for the Board. 
If you are interested please contact the office on 
6036 3181 or visit our website. 



 

 ISSN 1832-0198 (print); ISSN 2652-1296 (online)                                             1100 FREE COPIES PRINTED  
Holbrook Happenings                                       9                                                      17 October 2022 

FROM THE ANGLICAN CHURCH 
It is with a degree of sadness that I write this article in respect that I and Leeola will be moving to 
Coolamon in early November. We purchased a house in Coolamon several years ago and we are 
looking forward to making it our home. This move is a precursor to my pending retirement which will 
take place next year. In November I start “Long Service Leave” and Bishop Mark has given me 
permission to leave Holbrook and move to Coolamon during this time. During my absence there will be 
a Locum Priest assisting the Parish. 
During my 30+ years in ministry we have lived in 3 towns and 3 cities, and I think the best thing that 
happened to us was discovering the “Riverina.” I was at the “Parish of Finley, Tocumwal, and 
Jerilderie” for 8 years before coming to Holbrook 3 years ago.  What makes the Riverina the best 
place? The Answer is - the people!  I am a rural person and after 20 plus years of ministry in cities, it 
was, and is, refreshing to be back in the country. 
I often say, “if I had known about Holbrook years ago, I would have possibly made it our forever home 
because we have enjoyed being here so much.”  What is so special about Holbrook?  For us, it is the 
friendly caring community with the social grapevine that connects everyone, it is a true community 
with all its joys and sorrows.  Also, it is not easy to build up friendships in ministry and we have had 
this happen here in Holbrook.   
Sometime in the New Year the Parish will begin seeking a new Priest, and I pray that they will be loved 
and cared for by the Church and community as much as we have.  We thank you for being a part of our 
life.  We do not say goodbye but farewell as we will visit Holbrook regularly.  Thank you and God bless 
you all.  Best wishes from the Reverend Stephen Davis.  0429 845 525. 

HOLBROOK HOSTEL NEWS 
The residents at Holbrook Hostel enjoyed celebrating the AFL Finals this year 
cheering on their favourite teams. 
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Are you looking for some FREE 
mulch or fertilizer for your garden?  

 

Head on down to the Holbrook Sporting Complex 
and help yourself to the horse manure or used 
bedding straw which is in a pile 
down there.  
 

Take as much as you would like but 
please just leave the area tidy. 

HOLBROOK MOTORCYCLE CLUB RIDE DAY 
This 2 Day Bike Ride adventure saw three 
awesome trails through the golf links of the 
Rosewood Golf Club. A nippers track for the 50cc 
bikes and absolute beginners, a phenomenal grass 
track and a testing EnduroX track for the 
adventurous were made available over the long 
weekend. 
There were over 60 riders, with some travelling 
from as far away as Bega to participate in the 
family friendly event. The weather and track were 
perfect. 
Overnight accommodation saw time to sit back 
and enjoy a cold drink, showers and evening 
meal. A raffle draw saw some great prizes given 
away. The child’s helmet was won by Matt Lavis 
from Candelo who is very excited that his son will 
have his first helmet. His baby is not six months 
old. 
Big thanks to our core of volunteers for running 
the day and a shout out to the Rosewood Golf 
Club for their ongoing support. 
Motorbike riding is a popular activity, both on and 
off road, however there are strict rules in place 
about where you can ride them. 
National Parks require all riders to be licensed and 
registered. People who are buying their kids a 
bike are looking for places they can ride. Riders 
here is one option you can take advantage of. 
The ‘Ride Park Days’ 
hosted by the club are 
not just for racers, so 
long as you have the 
right riding gear and 
your bike complies, you 
can enter and enjoy a 
day on our motocross or 
enduro tracks. You don’t 
have to have a competition licence, nor be a 
member of the club, all you must do is pre-enter, 
so why not drop by the club’s Facebook page, and 
check out upcoming Ride Park Day dates and put 
them in your diary 

PLANT PICK PLATE 
For years I have looked for a 
solution to controlling the 
colonies of slaters in my garden. 
Their protective body armour 
keeps these bugs safe from most things. I have 
placed newspaper under upturned planting pots 
to attract the slaters and I have sprayed them 
with pyrethrum, however both methods have not 
delivered the desired result. I have also prayed 
that the magpies and plovers that visit my garden 
are eating the slaters but realistically a whole 
flock of birds would be need to descend on my 
garden to have any impact on these tiny robust 
creatures. 
My answer I found in the Holbrook Community 
Garden Recipe Book. A contributor has suggested 
placing halved oranges amongst the garden beds 
and the slaters will be attracted by the sweet 
aroma. Each morning upturn and dispose the 
bugs harbouring underneath. I felt this was worth 
a try. We squeeze fresh citrus to drink daily so I 
could see no reason to waste whole oranges in 
the garden. The squeezed halves worked 
perfectly, attracting not only the slaters but also 
the slugs. Picking off the slugs and applying a 
short spray of fly spray on the cluster of slaters is 
significantly decreasing my pest problem, but this 
method is ongoing and requires dedication by the 
gardener. Domes of orange are scattered around 
my strawberry plants which I relocate each 
morning and replenish each couple of days with 
fresh citrus. The orange and grapefruit work best, 
but not lemon – sweet not sour. 
There are many other gardening tips in the book 
from accomplished gardeners in addition to a 
comprehensive range of delightful heritage 
recipes passed down by generations of cooks for 
everyone to try. 
Passionate Gardener, June. 

 

HOLBROOK  R&D Home Maintenance 
 

For  all your home maintenance 
Painting, tiling, plaster, repairs, bathroom, laundry, 

and reno’s. 
» No Job Too Small     

      

ABN 33 146 093 819         Ring Rod 0418 675 193 
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02 6036 3428

BASKETBALL 
The Holbrook basketball winter competition has come 
to a conclusion with both Women’s and Men’s Grand 
Finals played on Monday 12th September. 
Congratulations to all players, officials and spectators 
that put on a great couple of games for the grand 
finals.  A special congratulations to Hoppers who took 
out the Women’s Grand Final over the BJs and the 
Stirrers who took out the Men’s Grand Final over The 
Goodies! 
Congratulations to the following players who received 
individual trophies: 
MVP for the Women’s Grand Final - Ava Wolter 
MVP for the Women’s Season - Hannah Cossor 
MVP for the Men’s Grand Final - Russell Trethowan 
MVP for the Men’s Season - Jett Lidell 
We are looking for team nominations for the Spring/
Summer competition to kick off in a couple of weeks. 
If you have a team, or are interested to play (but 
don’t have a full team) then get in contact via email 
and we can potentially place you in a team looking for 
more numbers.  
For those wishing to register a team, please send in 
team name, team captain (name and contact phone 
number), team singlet colour and list of team players.  
All nominations on email please 
to shane@holbrookvetcentre.com.au  

TENNIS 
The new season got underway Saturday 8 
October at various venues around the area with 
several matches being washed out. Sect 1 were 
washed out at Henty, Sect 2 played at Table Top 
and were beaten by 18 games and Sect 3B 
travelled to Brocklesby where the Brooker team 
had a good win after playing 3x3. On Saturday 15 
October there will be 3 teams playing at home 
from 1.30pm  Afternoon tea is back to normal 
with the home team to provide the goodies  
The Wednesday night Social Hit up from 5-5.30 

will be getting popular with longer daylight. Any 

new players to the area are welcome to come 
along for this and anyone wanting to join 
Saturday pennant please contact Stephen Parker 
or Emma Jane Musgrave. Play starts at 1.30pm 
with afternoon tea back on after the Covid 
restrictions.  
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MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

   Cameron Jones 

       Carpenter 
 Carpentry 

 Plastering 

 Tiling 

 Bathroom renos 

 Maintenance work 

 

Lic. No. R97404     Mobile 0427 362 796 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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FARM TREE MAINTENANCE  
  Driveways cleared to 8 metres.                        

Unwanted trees felled. Dead trees ringed for 
firewood. Orchards Pruned.                                           

Plantation Maintenance 
 

Thinning and pruning service available. 4 
wheel drive cherry picker for pruning to 8 

metres.  
 

Phone me: I will be happy to come out and view 
your plantation with you and offer my advice.  

 

Fully insured.       No fee - no obligation. 

 

John: 0428 211 837 

 

Gen Life Riverina 
Church meets every 
Sunday at 10am at 
81A Albury St 
Holbrook, (opposite 
the Police Station) 

 

Come on down for a fellowship & a chat, 
coffee & morning tea, adhering to current 

COVID Restrictions. 
 

For any enquiries please contact  
Matt Bennetts on 0408 296 203 
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C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y  A N N O U N C E M E N T S  
 

Oct 2022 
Tue 18 Yoga in Holbrook @ Library Complex 
Wed 19 “Get Online Week” session @ Holbrook 
 Library 10-11am 
 H&DRC AGM 6pm @ Elders Boardroom 
Tues 25 Probus 11am @ RS Club  
 Yoga in Holbrook @ Library Complex 
Thu 27 Storytime 11am @ Holbrook Library 
Fri 28 OMNI Group 10.30am @ RS Club 
 Meals on Wheels AGM 10.30am @ 
 Library Complex 
Sat 29 Holbrook Pony Club 60th Birthday 
Sun 30  Burrumbuttock Flower Show 
 

Nov 2022 
Tue 1 Melbourne Cup Day 
 Yoga in Holbrook @ Library Complex 
Wed 2 Tech Savvy Seniors sessions @ Holbrook 
 Library 
 RS Club Barefoot Bowls commences 6pm 
Thu 3 Holbrook Landcare AGM 8.30am 
Sat 5 Anglican Plant Sale & Morning Tea 9am 
 @ Op Shop 
 Little Billabong CWA celebration of 100th 
 Anniversary of CWA of NSW 
 Holbrook Boating & Angling Club Fishing 
 Competition @ Pleasure Island 
Sun 6 Holbrook Boating & Angling Club Fishing 
 Competition @ Pleasure Island 
Tue 8 Bible study (“Oh brother!” Genesis.37) 
 11am @ Knox Uniting Church 
 No Yoga classes  
Wed 9 Tech Savvy Seniors sessions @ Holbrook 
 Library 
 RS Club Barefoot Bowls 6pm 
Fri 11 OMNI Group 10.30am @ RS Club 
Sun 13 “Discover Australia Pollinator Insects” 
 10am @ Wirraminna Environmental Ctr, 
 Burrumbuttock 
Tue 15 Yoga in Holbrook @ Library Complex 
Wed 16 Tech Savvy Seniors sessions @ Holbrook 
 Library 
 RS Club Barefoot Bowls 6pm 
Sat 19 Holbrook RS Club Golf AGM 
Sat 20 Woolpack Inn Museum Birthday Festival 
Tue 22 Yoga in Holbrook @ Library Complex 
Wed 23 Tech Savvy Seniors sessions @ Holbrook 
 Library 
 RS Club Barefoot Bowls 6pm 
Thu 24 Connect for Success Business Breakfast 

 

8.30am Thursday 3 November 2022 
at the Holbrook Landcare Office, 128 Albury St 

All welcome 
 

Please contact the office if you wish  
to join the meeting via Zoom. 

WALLA WALLA COMMUNITY 

GARAGE SALE 

SUNDAY 23
rd

 OCTOBER 2022 
 

Bacon & egg rolls for breakfast & BBQ Lunch 

Approx 30 homes participating 

Enjoy a Spring Day out and get some bargains 
 

Sponsored by Ray White Real Estate  6049 0500 
 

Enquiries Leonie Carey 0408 365 895  

or Daniel Nadebaum 0412 187 698 

ALL WELCOME – SEE YOU THERE  

Save the Date 
Woolpack Inn Museum  

Birthday Festival 
Sunday 20 November 2022 
Enquiries: Phone 0488 062 669 

Holbrook RS Club Boating & Angling Club 

MONSTER FISHING COMPETITION 
 

Pleasure Island, Wymah Rd, Bowna 
Saturday 5th & Sunday 6th November 

Weigh-in Sunday 1pm 
 

Adult entry includes a chance in the draw for prize vouchers to value 
$1000.00, on top of fishing prizes. 

Pre-Registration Essential. Adults $20.00  ChildrenU14 $5.00 
 

Sponsors: 
 Holb. Boating & Angling Club     Holb. R.S. Club 
 Nutrien Ag Solutions  IGA Holbrook  
 Hollyrocks Cleaning  Ten Mile Engineering  
 Lieschke Motors  Holb. Pharmacy 
 Holb. News & Gifts    Holb. Butchery 
 

Contact: Mick Pitzen (0412 918 397)  
or Ian Taskis (0409 595 829) 

Holbrook RS Golf AGM  
Saturday 19th November  

 
 A Mixed 2 person Ambrose at 9.30am for 

10am followed by lunch, Annual Presentation 
of Trophies and the AGM. 

If you want your children to listen, try talking 
softly to someone else. Ann Landers  
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HOLBROOK HOSTEL UPA  

– AGED CARE 
We are currently recruiting the following 
positions for our residential aged care facility 
in Holbrook: 

Catering Assistant 
Cook 

Cleaner 
Carer 

 

You will make a difference to our consumers 
by facilitating positive health and wellbeing 
options for individuals, their families, and 
carers. 

Interested? 

If you are interested in applying please email 
careers@upamurray.org.au to obtain an 
employment application pack.  
 

For more information about the roles and their 
requirements please contact the hostel on 
(02) 6036 2817 

What you bring 

 A desire and willingness to work with each 
resident to empower them to continue to do 
the things that they love 

 Excellent communication skills 

 Team player who is highly motivated 

 Availability to work various shifts across 
various days 

A Certificate III in Individual Support (or working 
towards ) for care  position 

Benefits and Perks 

 Competitive remuneration including salary 
packaging (more take-home pay) 
 Supportive and friendly work environment 

 Workplace education and support provided 

 Wellness program 

 Employee Assistance Program 

Up to $500 retention bonus for permanent 
appointments 

ONLINE AUCTION 
Hume Hunks and Hotties 

Calendar Launch 
 

Beginning on Monday 24
th 

October  
Timer will begin on  

Saturday 29
th 

October  
 

Auction of a variety of products offered 
via AuctionsPlus Platform, online only 

 

This sale will raise money for the 
Hume Hunks and Hotties Calendar 
where proceeds will be donated to 
Rural Men’s Mental Health Initiative 

“Are You Bogged Mate?” 
 

Please take this opportunity to browse 
and purchase products 

that will benefit an 
incredible cause. 

 

For further info contact:  
Lachie Snow  
0429 163 283 
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